Sandy River Basin Watershed Council

P.O. Box 868   Sandy, OR. 97055   503-668-1646

January 11, 2008
RE: Western Oregon Plan Revisions

Western Oregon Plan Revisions

P.O. Box 2965

Portland, OR. 97208

The Sandy River Basin Watershed Council would like to submit our comments on the Western Oregon Plan Revisions. Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important document.

We support the No Action Alternative. Federal lands need to be managed to provide large areas of habitat to serve as anchors for the recovery of listed aquatic and terrestrial species.  In addition to their importance as habitat the forests on federal land play a key role in maintaining water quality, water supplies and providing recreation. Today, these roles are more important than the objective of increasing the acreage of Matrix lands. Any timber harvest that occurs on BLM managed lands should be viewed as a secondary output of achieving another management objective.
Here are some of the problems we see with the Preferred Alternative:

· The decrease in area of Riparian Reserves is not acceptable. Riparian areas provide important habitat for a wide range of aquatic and terrestrial species.
· The increased risk of introducing invasive plant species, under Alternative 2, is not acceptable particularly in riparian areas (p. 631). Here in the Sandy River Basin invasive plants have posed a serious threat to the health of native, riparian plant communities. Considerable time and money, both public and private, has been spent trying to control plants such as Japanese knotweed. We must avoid creating new invasive plant problems.
· The decrease in width of stream buffers would have an adverse effect on water quality and aquatic species as a result of less shading vegetation and the potential for increased soil erosion.
· The proposed increase in Timber Management Area land allocation is too high.
Sincerely,

Russell Plaeger

Watershed Council Coordinator

